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   INDIO POLICE DEPARTMENT 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

 
"Our Community… Our Commitment" 

 
Date and Time of Release: Friday, December 2, 2022 / 5:00 P.M. 
 
Date and Time of Incident: Friday, December 2, 2022 / 10:46 A.M.    
 
Subject: Homicide Investigation – Power Line Road west of Dillon Road   
 
Suspect: Suspect(s) Outstanding  
    
Anonymous Information: Coachella Valley Crime Stoppers 341-STOP (7867) 
           “See Something Say Something”  

 

On Friday, December 2, 2022, at approximately 10:46 A.M., Indio Police Officers 
responded to a report of a burned vehicle found on Power Line Road west of Dillon 
Road. Officers arrived on Power Line Road and found a burned vehicle with two 
possible burned bodies in the vehicle. Power Line Road is an unpaved service 
road with power lines above in the open desert north of the city of Indio.  Indio 
Police Detectives have responded to the scene and have assumed the 
investigation. We currently have no further information at this time.  
 
The Indio Police Department has an ongoing Homicide investigation in conjunction 
with the Riverside County Sheriff-Coroner’s Bureau. The identity of the two bodies 
found in the burned vehicle are pending by the Sheriff-Coroner’s Bureau.  If anyone 
has information about this case please call Detective Ryan Kitchens at (760) 391-
4181or to report anonymous information, call Valley Crime Stoppers at (760) 341- 
STOP (7867).  
 
 
 
        For more information contact: Indio Police PIO – (760) 541-4500 

 


